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Newsletter 
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ROAR!ROAR!  
 

Hello to my ‘F’avorite Lions ‘F’amily:  What a month January was!  Weather, flu, and surgeries. 
That can’t keep the Lions down though: 
 

ROAR!   

 By the time you receive this, INDIANA Lions will have screened over ONE MILLION 
school-age children in our state since 2007.  Tell your neighbors, tell your friends – the 
Lions will be back again!  

 Lions ACROSS THE GLOBE will have served over 200 MILLION people! This is dou-
ble the number we aimed for when our Centennial Service Challenge began two years 
ago.  Lions, you are amazing <3 

 2018 Mexico Mission to Pachuca – 4,620 people screened and fitted in only FIVE days. 
Way to go team! 

 $10,000 – Amount of money Indiana Lions raised to sponsor the Indiana Special Olym-
pics Winter Games at Perfect North Slopes, Lawrenceburg, Indiana.  The games would 
NOT have been held had we not stepped up!  Keep an eye out for volunteer opportuni-
ties and fundraising efforts so we can do it again next year. 

 Peace Poster Contest – District 25F’s entry (sponsored by the Decatur Central Lions 
club) WON at the State level.  This was voted on by the Council of Governors out of 
entries submitted from around the State. It’s on it’s way to the International level – keep 
your fingers crossed!  Look for the picture later in this newsletter. 

 Lions International Essay Contest – District 25F’s entry (sponsored by the Indianapolis 
Washington Township Lions Club) ALSO WON at the State level! This is also on its way 
to the International level – as soon as we know, you’ll know. 

 

Please, won’t you send a note (or a copy of this newsletter) to your local newspaper, radio sta-
tion, go to your local school board meeting, let’s get the tales out about this! 
 

< Continued on Page 2…>  

NOTE: Please send Newsletter content and requests to Celeste Calvitto at celestecalvitto@yahoo.com. 
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< ...continued from Page 1. > 
 

I’ll leave you this month with “just” this information. My friends, 
Lions will always bring the best of our past with us as WE SERVE 

into the next century.  Lions truly are The Real Thing. 
 

Take care of yourselves and each other - I thank you for all you 
do from the bottom of my heart – Yours in Lionism, 
 

DG Melissa Baker   
812/621-8486 – Call, text, email. 

http://www.indianalions25f.org/
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Vision Screening Milestone Can In-
crease Awareness of  Lions Service 
 

Indiana Lions Clubs have reached an incredible milestone 
that shines a bright light on the “We Serve” pledge. 
And what exactly is this achievement? 
 

We’ve surpassed the 1 million mark for children’s vision 
screenings.  Think about that for a moment.  
 

1 million. 
 

It’s this kind of success and dedication that shows what 
Lions are really about. It is a tangible and measurable result 
that can help boost the public’s awareness of Lions service 

projects, and accomplish other important goals as outlined 
by  State Vision Services Chairman, PDG Charlie Short: 
 

 Increase awareness of pediatric vision problems in 
schools and pre-schools. 

 Attract the interest of potential sponsors for vision-
related efforts and raise $50,000 for vision support by 
June 30. 

 Add 1,000 new members statewide as supporters of 
vision and service by June 30. 

 

The 1 million milestone provides an excellent foundation 
for clubs to promote their participation in vision screenings 
in local media as well as an opportunity to let the public 
know about other Lions endeavors -- which could help at-
tract new members and broader community support. 
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Stepping Out of Our “Comfort Zone” 
1st VDG Ron Bigham   CW Trustee 
 

Greetings Fellow Lions of 25F,  
 

Below are a couple of articles I ran across the first part of 
2018 and wanted to share them. 
 

Two of our biggest fears are failure and criticism. And 
they never completely go away. You can overcome them, 
but they’ll show up when you face your next challenge. In 
accepting fear as part of life’s journey instead of running 
from it, you learn to conquer it. Indeed, as you look back 
at what you’ve already overcome, you realize that most 
times failure doesn’t do permanent damage -- you actually 
grow stronger through it. 
 

An unknown poet wrote: “I used to have a comfort zone 
where I knew I couldn’t fail; the same four walls of busy-
work were really more like jail. I longed so much to do 
the things I’d never done before but stayed inside my 
comfort zone and paced the same old floor. I said it did-
n’t matter that I wasn’t doing much; I said I didn’t care 
for things like dreams and goals and such. I claimed to be 
so busy with the things inside my zone, but deep inside I 
longed for something special of my own. I couldn’t let my 
life go by just watching others win; I held my breath and 
stepped outside and let the change begin. I took a step, 
and with new strength I’d never felt before, I kissed my 
comfort zone goodbye, then closed and locked the door. 
If you’re in a comfort zone, afraid to venture out, remem-
ber that all winners were at one time filled with doubt.”  
 

When you challenge your fears, you master them. When 
you wrestle with your problems, they lose their grip on 
you. When you dare to confront the things that scare you, 
you open the door to the future.  
 

A wise man once said, “Take the bull by the horns until 
you have him screaming for mercy.” 
 

Author John Mason writes: “The desire for safety stands 
against every great and virtuous dream. Security, many 
times, is the first step toward stagnation. Boldness in vi-
sion is the first, second, and third most important thing. 
If you dare nothing, you should expect nothing.” So 
whatever opportunity or obstacle you’re facing today; 
what you have is always greater than whatever you lack. 
 

I wanted to share these thoughts because our District is 
always in need for Lions to step out of their “comfort 
zone.” Many Lions have served as trustees or on commit-
tees. Many have served for years and would appreciate 
taking a break and having new Lions step up into leader-
ship roles and help guide our District into the next 100 
years. By being involved, you help set the precedents for 
the future of Lions. 
 

I will tell you that I was stuck in my comfort zone and 
our minister at that time preached a sermon about “our 
comfort zone.” A dear friend came to me about 12 years 

Teaming Up 
Don Mullen, 2nd VDG 
 

It appears, during visit conversations, the same question is 
being asked. That question concerns membership growth. 
 

One wonders what we do and don’t understand about vol-
unteerism in today’s busy environment. We should never 
stop “just asking” someone to be a member. An old sales 
axiom states that standing on a busy street corner, asking 
100 people to buy insurance, you’ll get at least one person 
to say yes. Whether true or not, it’s pretty inefficient. 
There’s more to it than that. 
 

There is more to recruiting new members, particularly 
young people. While the 45 to 60 age demographic is always 
good, there is nothing wrong with the 25 to 44 age range. 
Put time into understanding what young people find attrac-
tive and what they don’t. While approaches may vary, we 
should educate ourselves to these facts.  We obviously can-
not wave a magic wand; it will take effort and commitment. 
Internally develop separate membership and service teams. 
They can work together by inviting a prospective member 
to a service project. Ask them what they feel would be a 
good service project. Ask them how they see themselves 
serving the community. Ask them what kind of time they 
realistically can give. Consequently, let them tell you how to 
recruit them. Invite them to bring spouse and kids to meet-
ings (that may require a paradigm shift). 
 

Many studies show that people volunteer to service but not 
meetings. Being flexible in this regard could reward the 
club. Continuing business as usual only generates the same 
result.  
 

Moving forward, can this be considered an acceptable re-
sult? 

ago (about 2 weeks after the sermon) and told me that they 
were in need of a basketball coach for their Special Olym-
pics Junior team. I had virtually no basketball experience 
and had been around special needs youth only a very small 
level. I had a meeting with the parents of these youngsters 
who agreed to give it a go. So I stepped into the coach’s 
role after reading 3 to 4 books for guidance. As it turned 
out, I was blessed so much more than I ever dreamed. 
 

Later I had two much younger coaches who continued to 
grow the program, giving me the opportunity to grow with 
Lions, but I am still in touch with these families to this day. 
 

It is not something that I had planned, but the rewards 
from it turned out to be immeasurable. So look at what Li-
ons are doing that interests you and let District leaders 
know that you would like to serve in that area or if asked to 
serve please consider the opportunity. 
 

The word for you today is: This year, get out of your com-
fort zone! Opportunity is knocking! 
 

Bite’em! 
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Lions of  Indiana MD 25 2018 State 
Convention Nomination & Elections 
 

Nominations will be open for the positions of State Comp-
troller and International Convention Committee for the elec-
tions to be held at the 2018 Indiana Lions State Convention. 
 

State Comptroller – 2 year term.  Anyone interested in 
the State Comptroller position will need to secure their 
local club endorsement and the endorsement of their 
district.  The candidate shall furnish a statement in 
writing showing that such candidate is willing to be 
nominated, will serve if elected, and set forth the candi-
date’s qualifications for such office.  Each such written 
statement shall be submitted by the District Governor 
to the State Council Chairperson with a copy to be sent 
to the State Nominations and Elections Committee 
Chairperson at least ten (10) days prior to the opening 
of the State Convention.  Please reference Article IV, 
Section 4 of the MD 25 Constitution. 

 

International Convention Committee member – three 
year term.  Past District Governors from Districts A, 
B, D, E, and G may run for this office.  The procedure 
for nomination of a candidate from a district shall fol-
low the procedure set forth in the By-Laws of each 
district.  Endorsement from the District shall be sub-
mitted by the District Governor to the State Council 
Chairperson with a copy to be sent to the State Nomi-
nations and Elections Chairperson.  Notification must 
be sent at least thirty (30) days prior to the opening of 
the convention.  For qualifications, please reference 
Article VII of the MD 25 Constitution. 
 

MD 25 Nomination and Election Chairperson is: 
 PDG Billy Chastain 
 140 Foxwood Drive 
 Brownsburg, IN 46112 
 (317) 698-7660 
 billchastain@comcast.net 

State Pin Design Winner! 
Lion Patricia Bigham  State Pin 
Design Chairperson 
 

Congratulations goes out 
to Cecelia Schultz from 
District E. She is the win-
ner of the 2019 State Pin 
Design for Milan, Italy 
International Conven-
tion. 
 

I would like to thank eve-
ryone who participated in 
this event. I look forward 
to working with you all 
for the 2020 pin design. 

2018 Camp Dates 
 

Law Camps:, boys and girls entering 5th, 6th, 7th and 8th 
grades: 
 

 $150 Wednesday afternoon - Saturday afternoon 

 June 20th - 23rd Vincennes University Law Camp,  

 June 27th -30th Anderson University Law Camp, 
 

Career Camps:, $250 week long 
 

 July 8th -13th Trine University Career Camp,  

 July 8th-13th Vincennes University Career Camp,  

 July 15th -20th University of Indianapolis Career 
Camp 

 

More info at www.Trooper.org  
 

Note: 
 

Click on ‘camps’ (this site is for students paying their own 
way....using this link will cost an additional $5. 
 

For students being paid for by a Lions club please request a 
copy from your Law Camp chairman or print a PDF ver-
sion of the Camp Camp application at www.troopeer.org 
but please Note:  There has been a problem with this site 
printing the PDF version.  It requires a google email ad-
dress and an account password to get it to print!  The ISP is 
working to correct this issue.  
 

Lions Law Camp applications for printing are available  by 
clicking on printable forms on the Indiana Lions MD25 
web site. 
 

In addition, some scholarship monies are available to Lions 
clubs wanting to send students. Please contact me or PDG 
Betty Weist....as always we ask that parents contribute 
something (if they can).  Their financial contribution even 
if only $20 ensures the child attends. 
 

By sending the application  and payment with all checks 
made out to MD25 and the child’s name in the memo 
along wi name of camp attending to PDG Betty or me, we 
can also assist you in getting your money back if the child 
you sponsor doesn’t attend!   We will process the applica-
tion for you and your club will receive credit for participat-
ing in the Law Camp program. 
 

All applications should be received 2 weeks prior to Camp. 
 

This is a great Camp for all age groups.  Be sure to attend 
the seminar at Lions State Convention April 28, 2018 or 
call if you have any questions. 
 

PDG Betty Wiess 
765-623-3353 
P.O. Box41 
Markleville, Ind.  46056 
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2018—2019 Theme:  The Future of  Peace 
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Lions 101 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Service Focus Areas 

Lions Code of Ethics 

TO SHOW my faith in the worthiness of my voca-
tion by industrious application to the end that I 
may merit a reputation for quality of service. 
 
TO SEEK success and to demand all fair remuner-
ation of profit as my just due,  
but to accept no profit or success at the price of 
my own respect lost because of 
unfair advantage taken or because  
of questionable acts on my part. 
 
TO REMEMBER that in building up my business 
it is not necessary to tear down another's, to be 
loyal to my clients or customers and true to my-
self. 
 
WHENEVER a doubt a rises as to the right or eth-
ics of my position or action towards my fellow 
men, to resolve such doubt against myself. 
 
TO HOLD friendship as an end and not a means. 
To hold that true friendship exists not because 
the service performed by one to another, but that 
true friendship demands nothing but accepts ser-
vice in the spirit in which it is given. 
 
ALWAYS to bear in mind my obligations as a citi-
zen to my nation, my state and my community, 
and to give to them my unswerving loyalty in 
word, act and deed. To give them freely of my 
time, labor and means. 
 
TO AID my fellow men by giving my sympathy to 
those in distress, my aid to the weak, and my sub-
stance to the needy. 
 
TO BE CAREFUL with my criticisms and liberal 
with my praise; to build up and not destroy. 

Lions Interna-

tional Objec-

tives 

 

TO CREATE and foster a spirit of un-
derstanding among the peoples of 

the world. 
 

TO PROMOTE the principles of good 
government and good citizenship. 

 
TO TAKE an active interest in the 

civic, cultural, social, and moral wel-
fare of the community. 

 
TO UNITE the clubs in the bonds of 

friendship, good fellowship and mu-
tual understanding. 

 
TO PROVIDE a forum for the open 
discussion of all matters of public 
interest, provided, however, that 

partisan politics and sectarian reli-
gion shall not be debated by club 

members.. 
 

TO ENCOURAGE service-minded 
people to serve their community 

without personal financial reward, 
and to encourage efficiency and pro-
mote high ethical standards in com-
merce, industry, professions, public 

works and private endeavors.. 

The Fortville Lions Club collected toys and books for the local Toys-for-Tots program. 
Over $1,000 worth of toys have been collected. From left in front are Lions Marilyn 
Dixon, Linda Hochststler, Carole Stevens; back row, Lion President Rick Garst and 
Secretary Lee Guthrie. 

Secretary Lee Guthrie presenting a check 
to the Fortville Head Start program for 
their annual Christmas party. 
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Brian’s Trike Race 20th Running! 

 

April 22, 2018 
 
The Indiana Lions for the Indiana School for the Blind and Visually Impaired State Project’s annual 
fundraiser “Brian’s Trike Race” will be held on April 22, 2018.  This change will better align with 
the ISBVI’s calendar and allow students and faculty to participate more fully.  
 
This will be the 20th running of the Race and we are working to make the event more fun for all 
ages while expanding the event to provide even greater visibility and benefit to the ISBVI and 
Lions! This event raises funds to assist both resident and outreach students of the school through 
sponsorship of summer programs at the school, to underwrite costs of students attending national 
conferences for the blind & visually impaired and to assist with technology upgrades.   
 
In addition to the traditional Trike Race, the day will also feature:  
 

 A Disc Golf competition  
 Trophies created in the ISBVI’s own 3D Print Lab  
 other activities yet to-be-announced  

 
A team application form is attached.  Please encourage your club to send a team.  If your club is not 
sending a race team, see if it would sponsor a local Leo Club, school or Boy Scout troop that would like 
to have a fun afternoon racing around the Letterman Track on adult trikes.  All are welcome!   
 

                                                                   PDG Pat Short -- Chair  

                                                                   Lions for the ISBVI 
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Indiana Special Olympics Winter 
Games Sponsorship Update 

William J. McDonald, Special Olympics Committee Member, District F 

 
To  Lions  all, 
 
After a slow start we, The Indiana Lions reached our goal and 
commitment of $10,000.00 for the Sponsorship of the Special 
Olympics 2018 Winter Games. 
 
On December 9, 2017 Lions ID Nick Xinopoulos, PID Linda 
Tincher, PDG Steven Winegardner, IPDG Steve Holtzleiter, 
State Admin Sec PCC Sue Topf, CC Ross Drapalik and many 
other Lions met with Special Olympics CEO Michael Furnish 
at the Indiana Special Olympics Office in Indianapolis and 
presented a check from the Indiana Lions Clubs for $10,000.00 
for the sponsorship of the Special Olympics 2018 Winter 
Games.  
 
On January 7, 2018 at the Winter Games Opening Ceremonies 
held at Higher Ground Conference Center in West Harrison, 
Indiana over 28 Lions assisted with leading the Special Olym-
pics Athletes into the Ceremonial Hall.  Then all Lions were 
invited onto the stage and presented with a plague to commem-
orate our 1st Annual Sponsorship of the Winter Games.  The 
hall erupted in applause with  appreciation for our support of 
the Winter Games with  our Sponsorship.  
 
On Tuesday January 9, 2018 at Perfect North Slopes in Law-
renceburg, Indiana,  10 Lions assisted with the Awards Cere-
mony, giving members a firsthand experience with the Special 
Olympics athletes. 
 
It was an exuberant and moving experience for all.  Many 
commented that they look forward to helping again next year.     
 
Thanks for all  your support of this partnership. 
 
Remember $1.00 per member for the 2019 Winter Games, start 
now. 
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USA/Canada Forum 
PCC Reed Fish   Global Leadership Team – 25F 
 

The 2018 USA/Canada Forum will be held in Columbus, 
Ohio, a couple of hours drive to most Indiana Lions. Recog-
nized as the most comprehensive learning opportunity of-
fered by Lions, this year’s Forum would be the one to attend. 
New and seasoned Lions alike will find many things of inter-
est in growing a club, finding new service or fundraising pro-
jects and strengthening leadership. Sign up prior to May to 
get the Early Bird rate. (See accompanying flyers for details.) 

Dates for Baker DG year (2017-18) 
February 3rd, 2018:  25F Winter Cabinet Meeting 
Indiana School for the Blind and Visually Impaired, 
Indianapolis IN 
 

March 3rd, 2018:  25F District Convention; Batesville, IN 
 

April 26-29th, 2018:  State Convention; Muncie, IN 
 

June 29th- July 3rd, 2018:  International Convention 
Las Vegas, NV USA 

Club Invoices e-Mailed 
Patricia Bigham, CT 
 

Happy New Year!  Club invoices for the District and State 
have all been e-mailed to all the clubs. Membership count 
was taken directly off LCI, which you reported. If you have 
not paid this invoice yet, please do so immediately!  Then, be 
sure to go online to LCI and pay your LCI dues as well.  If 
you have already done both, thank you.  I will be at the Win-
ter Cabinet Meeting at ISBVI, so if you have any questions, 
please come see me. Thank you for all you do for the Lions.  
It takes a team to get it all accomplished.! 

Lions end of watch roll call: 
Harry Bright – Fountain City 
Thomas Kabrich – Shelbyville 
Wayne Ferrill – Southport 
Howard Teagarden - Speedway 

Welcome our new Lions members! 
 

Chris Hensley - Bright 
Rita Copas – Clermont 
John Copas -  Clermont 
Ron McCann – Clermont 
Yvonne McCann - Clermont 
Keith Van Lierop – Rising Sun  
Tim Ramion – Speedway 
Terry Yost – Sulphur Springs 
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Indiana Lions District 25F  -  Winter Cabinet Meeting 

Saturday, February 3, 2018 

Hosted by:  Indianapolis Washington Township Lions Club 

 
at Indiana School for the Blind and Visually Impaired (ISBVI) 

7725 College Avenue, Indianapolis, In  46240 

 
Doors open at 8:00 a.m., meeting starts at 9:30 a.m. 

Coffee, tea, water and pastries 

 
Lunch - $15 with advance reservations by January 22, 2018 ($20.00 at the door) 

Chicken breast OR smoked pork loin, green beans, rice pilaf, coleslaw, brownies, tea, lemonade 

 
Please send reservations and payment to : 

Lion Trish Henninger 

6748 Bluffridge Ct. 

Indianapolis, IN  46278 

812-459-0605 

Please make checks payable to Indianapolis Washington Township Lions Club 

 
Name of members attending: _______________________________________________ 

                                               _______________________________________________ 

Home Club Name                  _______________________________________________ 

Please select your choice - Marinated chicken breast _____ OR  Smoked pork loin ____ 

 

Number attending: ______ x $15.00, by January 22 2018 ($20.00 at the door) 

 
Total included $________  

 
Meeting to be held at Aldur Hall Multipurpose Room - enter the campus at the main entrance on College 
Ave.  At the fork, turn left.  Follow the road around, past the greenhouse.  At the stop sign, go straight.  On the 
right are two buildings - Lambert Hall and Aldur Hall with a common entrance between the two.  Enter there, 
and registration will be directly  inside the main doors. 
 

There are several parking areas near the buildings.  ISBVI maintenance/grounds request that we do not park 
on the grass!  This time of year it will cause muddy ruts and ruin the sod.  Please stay in the area of Aldur Hall 
due to other activities on the rest of the campus. 
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Indiana Lions District 25F 
District Convention 
Saturday, March 3, 2018 

 
Join the Lions of District 25F in welcoming International Director  

Connie LeCleir-Meyer and her husband Michael 
 

Proudly hosted by the Batesville Lions Club 
Location: Knights of Columbus Hall, 624 Delaware Rd., Batesville, IN 47006 

Doors open at 8am; Meeting starts at 9:30am 
Coffee, tea, juice, fresh fruits, yogurt and pastries available 

Cost: $18.00 by February 20th.  $25 after February 20th. 

Menu: 
Roast Pork au jus, Garlic Ranch Chicken (gluten free), red Parley-potatoes, 
Antigua Blend Vegetables, Tossed Salad, Dinner Rolls (some gluten free), 

 non-alcoholic beverages 
Make checks payable to the Batesville Lions Club and mail to: 

Lion Joe Foster 
P.O. Box 91 

Batesville, In. 47006 
Name_____________________________________ Title_____________________________ 
Name_____________________________________ Title_____________________________ 

Name_____________________________________ Title_____________________________ 
              Club _______________________________ 
Up to February 20th – No. Attending ___x $18.00 =_____ 
 After February 20th – No. Attending ___x $25.00 =_____ 

 
Directions from I-74. Take Exit 49. Turn South onto Rt 229. Turn left onto State Rd 46E. Turn Right at the 
second traffic light (Coonhunter’s Rd) and make an immediate Right onto E. Pearl Street. Turn left onto Prairie 
Avenue which becomes Central Avenue. Turn left onto Delaware Rd. The Knghts of Columbus Hall will be over 
the RR tracks and on your left.  
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          OFFICIAL CALL           

 

Pursuant to Article VII, Section 1 of the Indiana Lions District 25F Constitution & Bylaws Approved: March 

12, 2016, which state, An annual convention of the District shall be held in each year to conclude no less than 

thirty (30) days prior to the convening of the international convention at a place selected by the delegates of a 

previous annual convention of the district and at a date and time fixed by the District Governor. 

 LIONS OF DISTRICT 25F are HEREBY NOTIFIED that the 2018 DISTRICT 25F CONVENTION will be held at the 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS, 624 DELAWARE RD, BATESVILLE, INDIANA, 47006, on  SATURDAY, MARCH 3RD , 2018. 

Registration will start at 8 AM… with the Past District Governors meeting at 9 AM.  

THE CONVENTION WILL CONVENE AT 09:00 AM. LCI ID  Connie LeCleir - Meyer  IS SCHEDULED AS THE 

KEYNOTE SPEAKER. 

Lunch is Chicken or Pork Loin, Roasted Potatoes, with California Medley Vegetables.  

IF YOU REGISTER BY FEBRUARY 20TH YOUR COST IS $18.00,  $25 AT THE DOOR!! 

 

As part of the convention, the delegates will be electing the 2018-19: 

District Governor;  

1st Vice District Governor;  

2nd Vice District Governor. 

And Trustees to serve on the following: 

Indiana Lions Cancer Control Fund, Inc. 

Vision First, Inc. (Indiana Lions Eye Bank) 

Indiana Lions Speech and Hearing, Inc. 

Indiana Lions for Leader Dogs for the Blind 

Indiana Lions for the Indiana School for the Blind and Visually Impaired 

Indiana Lions Foundation 

Anyone desiring to have their name placed into nomination for any of these positions must have a letter of intent from the 

candidate and a letter or endorsement from the candidate’s home club received by Lion Ken Faulkner at 

kennethdf41@yahoo.xcom no less than thirty (30) days prior to the convention (January 31
st
 , 2018). 
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Is your Club event on the District Calen-

dar? Check here: 
http://www.indianalions25f.org/

calendar.html 

Email to: celestecalvitto@yahoo.com or 

Call 812/637-0660 
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ATTENTION:  CLUB PRESIDENTS AND SECRETARIES 
 
Now is the time for action. 
 
As you know, Lions will be celebrating 100 years of service in 2017. The big celebration will 
take place in Chicago during the International Convention. However, there are things that need 
to be done, and reported at the local level. 
 
There are five sets of Centennial report dates, each with a particular area of focus for collection 
of data and reporting: 
 
 The date is as follows (NOTE change in Due Dates): 
 
  Spring 2018, area of focus is LCI Forward, date due: March 15, 2018 
 
 Club Name: ___________________________________ 
 
 Club Centennial chair: ___________________________ 
 

Accomplishments (What has been accomplished in the area of Legacy): 
 
______________________________________________________________ 
 
______________________________________________________________ 
 
______________________________________________________________ 
 
 
Challenges (Are you reporting service activities, etc. 
 
  Yes___    No___ 
 
Comments: ____________________________________________________ 
 
______________________________________________________________ 
 
 
Please forward to me at dosalsbery@att.net, phone 317-823-0821.  
Remember the due date is March 15, 2018. 
 
 
Jack Salsbery, PDG, 25-F 
District Centennial Coordinator 

mailto:dosalsbery@att.net
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CENTENNIAL REPORT DAYS: YOUR CLUBS' TIME TO SHINE! 

We're looking for the biggest, the best and most beneficial Centennial achievements during the next 
Centennial Report Days. This is a unique opportunity to reflect and show appreciation for our Cen-
tennial successes from July 2014 through June 2018. Tell your clubs that you will be asking for their 
greatest Centennial accomplishment in January 2018.  

LCIF: CELEBRATING 50 YEARS OF EXTRAORDINARY SERVICE 
Service has been the cornerstone of Lions' Centennial celebration, and, for 50 
years, Lions Clubs International Foundation (LCIF) has been supporting that 
service. In addition to Lions' 100th Anniversary, we're celebrating another defin-
ing milestone: LCIF's 50th Anniversary. Visit LCIF50.org today to find great vid-
eos and stories, and to enter the monthly Together We Can Contest. Lucky Li-
ons from around the globe have a chance to win an exclusive LCIF 
50th Anniversary medal and be recognized at our International Convention in 
Las Vegas. Enter today!  

Quick Updates 
Centennial Grant Program Closing – Centennial grants have 

assisted numerous multiple and single districts to promote Li-
ons clubs through Centennial activities. The final deadline to 
submit a Centennial Grant application is March 31, 2018. 

 

Time Is Running Out to Purchase Centennial Coins – This 
beautiful commemorative coin is the perfect gift for fellow Li-
ons, family and friends. Encourage your clubs to purchase 
their coins before the program ends in December 2017.  

 

Just Released! New Lion Leaders Videos – Lions will love and learn from Reflections from the 
Presidents, a dynamic collection of videos featuring past presidents reflecting on key Lion 
milestones. Share the latest videos with your clubs. 

 

All Patches Have Shipped – Contact your district governor to assist him or her with distributing 
patches in your area. Your clubs worked hard to earn this recognition and will be pleased to 
receive their patches so quickly!  

http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=O3SiX-XOayiAnvBZykMzaw~~&pe=UcNMafMHuWWosC5Us59x6zkSOQeCBCdYnk0dqrTWVRWcLHvicwMxJfWT-D8JpqCxcyMH47--blUEsXGze1EnzQ~~&t=dIv8Zj_oaYjTd8mZ1PqLEA~~
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=O3SiX-XOayiAnvBZykMzaw~~&pe=BwnKmHTP_SOeu2AdBsuVD9A8tihHZIBdGYv1KeWTpInnWdxUPuywM61tJpbOHjIzwg8sgt6rsRDzQO3dL0YNHA~~&t=dIv8Zj_oaYjTd8mZ1PqLEA~~
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=O3SiX-XOayiAnvBZykMzaw~~&pe=VFuVdul-P297ioZ4joU02lfyKq-S48S8Hy-WMQ16GLPWEI0IJeKHn9N-gQsn-PKq3-CXb4uDkIyisH-gYHNzQw~~&t=dIv8Zj_oaYjTd8mZ1PqLEA~~
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=O3SiX-XOayiAnvBZykMzaw~~&pe=kNUnqg24vtuoy_5O3oIHfrUmgLpIl0PY0w144q9XaGN_PH2-hA_GUGewMhHjgsLzcDvC3tM8cBmPyzM_ThJHFw~~&t=dIv8Zj_oaYjTd8mZ1PqLEA~~
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=O3SiX-XOayiAnvBZykMzaw~~&pe=uP1aEE08QLqrRcC6U4fSseHtNWWIy6iKQc_02jFEszYO-_rNiqeIMn36SMZf7N5tm6f6VUkj_HUlpAyy4DqVwQ~~&t=dIv8Zj_oaYjTd8mZ1PqLEA~~
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=O3SiX-XOayiAnvBZykMzaw~~&pe=Fm55I3ok6DD3jTEsX45MHP57XefXdJQ0yl4K8sQoLVjvwNx0mlrTlgLQk6zBjpth1YPOFFuLPzLChrVz2eZong~~&t=dIv8Zj_oaYjTd8mZ1PqLEA~~
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DG Melissa Baker 
PO Box 711 
Milan, IN. 47031 

“Where There’s a Need, There’s a Lion.” 

Lions District 25-F Newsletter 
February 2018— A publication of the Lions District 25-F Inc. — www.lions25f.org  


